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Our heartfelt sympathies are extended to the bereaved.

Although the Shofar deadline is the 8th of the month,  
mazel tovs and condolences are accepted at any time. Please contact 

Dana Shavin at 493-0270, ext. 12 or dshavin@jewishchattanooga.com 

Jewish Federation Tributes (as of April 16)
To make a tribute, please contact the Federation at 493-0270, ext. 10 or federation@jew-
ishchattanooga.com. Tributes of any amount are payable in cash, by check (to JFGC), or 
by MC, Visa, Discover, or Amex.  
          When you make a tribute, you may designate who receives a card  
acknowledging your tribute, and you will also receive a written record of your donation. 
Tributes made after The Shofar goes to press will appear the following month. You may 
choose to make a tribute anonymously.          

In Honor of...
Sylvia Green’s 90th birthday
Sylvia Zuckerman

In Memory of...
Frederick Jones
Jim and Fern Shire  

Shirley Rothenberg 
Sylvia Green and Sandy Zuckerman

CONDOLENCES

...to family and friends of Allan Geschwind, who died on 
October 20. 

CAC Shofar 1/4page Ad.indd   1 7/19/13   12:57 PM

423-778-8179

Monica Gefter, M.D., FACP 
Board Certified in Internal Medicine 
Special Interest: Preventive Cardiology, Hypertension,  
Diabetes, Cholesterol, and Healthy Aging

New Patients are welcome

ACADEMIC INTERNAL MEDICINE 
Erlanger Physician Office Building 
Suite 601B 
979 E. 3rd St., Chattanooga 37403 

SHALOM Y’ALL
The Jewish Federation welcomes...

...Dorothy Seeber, who moved from central New Jersey to be closer to her  son, 
Dr. Michael Seeber. Dorothy’s interests include playing bridge and sculpting. 
She also enjoys classical music and opera. She looks forward to making new 
friends here in Chattanooga.

 
...to Betty Trotz Meltzer and family on the death of Betty’s 
husband, Lou Meltzer, in March, in Florida. 

... to the family and friends of Shirley Rothenberg, who died in  
March, Chattanooga.  

...to Marlene Perlman and family on the death of Marlene’s 
husband, Marvin Perlman, on March 21 in Atlanta. 

Sanford and Elaine Winer’s work 
on the 7th Annual Jewish Film 
Series  
Anonymous 
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Hannah Boulware, daughter of Gene and Amy 
Boulware, granddaughter of Irv and the late Nada 
Ginsburg and Sue the late Forrest Boulware, 
and sister to Amanda, 22, will graduate from 
the Chattanooga Center for Creative Arts in the 
spring. Hannah is active in theater, volunteering, 
and Jew Crew, and has been a Philanthropy Camp 
counselor and a member of an improv troupe.  
Hannah’s favorite subject is history, and she has 
received the Presidential Award, as well as awards 
for Best All Around Senior and Class Clown. She 
was her sophomore class president. Regarding 
involvement in sports, Hannah reports (tongue-
in-cheek) that she is a member in high standing 
of the “National falling down the stairs” team 

and the “horizontal running team.” Outside of school, she enjoys reading, 
travel, the film festival club, and cooking. She is currently deciding 
between Emerson College, Baldwin Wallace University, Ithaca College, 
and the University of Missouri. She plans to study to become a speech 
pathologist but adds that she “...hopes to learn the skill of yodeling while 
away at college.”

Hannah Boulware to Graduate from CSCA Danielle Simms to Graduate from GPS
Danielle Simms, daughter of Martin and Shelley Simms 
and sister to GPS freshman Micaela, will graduate from 
Girls Preparatory School this spring.  Danielle is the 
granddaughter of Phyllis and Syd Palansky of Winnipeg, 
Canada and Rivka Green and the late Irwin Simms, also of 
Winnipeg. She is the great-granddaughter of Jean Wolfman.  
	 Danielle is a member of the GPS Kaleidoscope 
Club, which creates the school yearbook, and she was 
the Tennessee runner-up in the NCWIT Aspirations in 
Computing award. She has played varsity tennis for GPS 
since 6th grade and will be traveling to England and Paris 
this summer with the tennis team and attending Wimbledon. 
Daneille was a madricha at CJCRS for 3 years and 
participated in Jew Crew for 4 years. Outside of school she 

is a “huge hockey fan, especially of the Nashville Predators.” She loves travel, music, 
and being with friends. She will attend Brandeis University in the fall. 

Avery Schulman will graduate from Ooltewah H.S. in the 
spring. He is the son of Barry and Sande Schulman and 
the grandson of Robert and Carol Shapiro of Monroe 
Township, NJ and Donald and the late Joan Schulman. 
He has one sister, Rhea, age 21, a student at the 
University of Buffalo. 
		  At school Avery is active in Mock Trial, Model 
U.N., and Quizbowl, and he is Treasurer of the Key Club 
and Secretary of the National Honor Society. His favorite 
subjects are history and English. Awards include : A.P. 
Scholar Award, Superintendent’s Scholar Award,  and 
Omega Society. He is a member of the  National Honor 
Society.  
		  Outside of school Avery enjoys playing 
basketball and swimming. He is C.P.R., Lifeguard, 

First Aid, & A.E.D. certified and is working toward his water safety instructor 
certification. In addition he volunteers at the Special Olympics and recently co-
chaired a United Way fundraiser.  Avery was a madrich at CJCRS for four years and 
is a summer camp counselor at Camp Young Judaea, which he has attended for 8 
years.  
	 Avery is “super excited” to be attending the University of Wisconsin – Madison 
next year and  plans to major in the history of science, medicine, and technology.

Avery Schulman to Graduate from 
Ooltewah High School 

Jewish-style food, haimisha atmosphere

riverstreet-deli.com
Check our website for our daily menu  

tel 756-3354 (DELI)
fax 266-8646 (TOGO)

OPEN 7 DAYS 
Sun.- Fri. 10:30-3:00 
Sat. 10:30 to 5:00

151 River Street 
across from Coolidge Park

Catering for all events!

60th Anniversary Reunion 
1950s Chattanooga Hebrew Academy and B’nai Zion Hebrew School 

November 14-16, 2014. 

The weekend will include Shabbat services, sumptuous Friday night and Saturday 
luncheon meals, a gala Saturday evening social event, and a Sunday morning brunch.  

Join us for a nostalgic trip back in time! 
Details will follow in future Shofar issues and via e-mail. 

Reunion committee: Jonathan (Jonny) Dzik, Lynn Hochman, Gary Lander, Charlene 
(Levine) Smith, Joel Susman, Rosalyn (Goldstein) Vogel 

For more information:  
Jonny Dzik (718) 796-3418
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THANK YOU 
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Registered Representative/Securities and Investment Advisory Services offered through Signator Investors, Inc. Member FINRA, SIPC a Registered 
Investment Advisor. 3322 West End Avenue, Suite 810, Nashville, TN 37203 (615) 385-3867 Offering John Hancock insurance products.  

Innovative Financial Group, LLC is independent of John Hancock and Signator Investors, Inc.  167-20121109-123003

Long Term Care Planning     Products for Charitable Giving 
Qualified Retirement Plans for Businesses and Individuals      

Income Protection Solutions     Estate Conservation Strategies 

Ross Levi Sadoff 
CFP®, CLTC, MBA 

Investment Advisor Representative, 
Innovative Financial Group, LLC 

(423) 826-2743  
www.askifg.com

YOUR GOALS. OUR SOLUTIONS.

Licensed Nurses on staff, 24 hours a day 

Elegant homelike atmosphere with two full-time  
activity directors 

Upscale “restaurant style” dining experience 

Exceeding our residents’ expectations in a unique 
and outstanding way since 2000 

For more information or to  

schedule a tour & lunch, call  

Lisa Jarvis, CSA
(423)870-5900 or (423)504-1240  

Call Lisa 

Jarvis today 

to schedule a 

tour! 

 
Don’t Miss Another Fantastic  

Jewish Federation Trip to Israel!
Interested in going in mid-to-late October 2014  

(with an option for a pre-Israel mission trip  
to Poland)?  For more information  

or to express interest, contact Michael Dzik 
893-5443 

 mdzik@jewishchattanooga.com

Israel Mission Only   Oct. 22-Nov. 3 

Add a Pre-Mission Trip to Poland Oct. 19-22 

What Will Be  
Your Legacy?

Giving (tzedakah) is at the core of Jewish life. For millennia, Jewish 
dreamers have passed on that tradition 
to their children through their words 
and deeds. They have left their legacy in 
the organizations and services that have 
nourished us, strengthened us, guided us and 
taught us during our lifetimes.

You learned well from their example. Through your generosity of 
spirit and resources, you have continued the sacred work of repairing 
our world. You have fed the hungry, educated the young, uplifted the 
lonely, protected the persecuted, and cared for the elderly. You have 
fought for justice and fairness, or furthered scientific understanding. 
Whatever you have done, you have done with passion.

So how will you turn that passion into your legacy?

It’s never too early to share your dreams and your passions 
with future generations. Call the Jewish Federation of Greater 
Chattanooga today.

Contact Michael Dzik, 504-5518; mdzik@
jewishchattanooga.com to start a conversation  

about how you can join others in the  
Create a Jewish Legacy effort.  

Your dreams…your passion…
your legacy.

Balser, Jeff
Binder, Claire 
Chambers, Sandy 
Dzik, Michael
Fairchild, David 
Hochman, Lynn 
Hodes, Alvin 
Lebovitz, Alison 

Join the Legacy Society  

Lebovitz, Charles 
Lebovitz, Lauren 
Malsh, Rebecca (De-
ceased) 
Nash, Ike (Deceased) 
Pregulman, Helen 
Siskin, Pris 
Zachary, Richard 



by Judy Sachsman 
Past President 
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Save the Date!
Sunday November 9, 2014

Novel-Tea
At the home of Hadassah President Sandy Tabakin

2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.
Book discussion of Marge Piercy’s

Gone to Soldiers

Led by Cathryn Cohen
Novelist, Poet and Memoirist Marge Piercy is the author of seventeen 
novels including The New York Times bestseller Gone To Soldiers; the 
national bestsellers Braided Lives and The Longings of Women, and 
the classic Woman on the Edge of Time; eighteen volumes of poetry 
including The Hunger Moon and The Moon is Always Female; and 
a critically acclaimed memoir Sleeping with Cats. Born in center city 
Detroit, educated at the University of Michigan, the recipient of four 
honorary doctorates, she has been a key player in some of the major 
progressive battles of our time, including the anti-Vietnam war and the 
women’s movement, and more recently was an active participant in the 
resistance to the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan.

New and used paperback and hardcover copies are available at Amazon.
com from less than $9.00 and higher. If you’d like Cathryn to order the 
books all together for a total of $35.00 or more, we can get free shipping 
& handling. The book is a fast read but long so be prepared to take three to 
four weeks reading it.

Contact Cathryn at 423.847.3310, 423.637.0040 or cohenmarder@epbfi 
for more info and to order your book.

EACH KELLER WILLIAMS OFFICE IS INDEPENDENTLY OWNDED AND OPERATED 

 

423-664-1818 (Direct) 
423-664-1600 (Office) 

 

Andy@AndyHodes.com 

www.AndyHodes.com 

 
 

A successful real estate transaction is not a hit-or-miss proposition. 

With the right marketing you can set your sights on success. With 

an inexperienced marksman the results are unthinkable. 

 

Andy Hodes knows how to precisely target 

your needs and hit the bull’s-eye with 

service, commitment and, above all, results. 

To assure a transaction that’s on the mark, 

call Andy to schedule a no-obligation 

consultation. He’s a great real estate 

marksman whose aim is satisfied clients. 

 

Your aim is true when Andy Hodes 

helps you buy or sell your home. 

News and Notes From Hadassah

Sandy Tabakin will chair a program on Human Trafficking on Monday, May 
12 at the JCC at 7 p.m. A guest speaker from Atlanta and a local physician will 
discuss the hub of this activity, which is the Atlanta area and along Interstate 
75.  There is no charge to attend this event and a dessert reception will follow. 
Members are encouraged to bring friends and young women to this educational 
experience. 
	 Chattanooga’s shlicha, Hadas Peled, presented a program on 
“Influential Women of Israel” along with Nashville’s shlicha, Hadar Moskovitz 
at the Southern Region Spring Conference in Nashville. Barbara Oxenhandler 
was recognized as Woman of the Year in the Chattanooga Chapter. The 
National Convention will take place in Las Vegas July 21-4:  Inspire;  Imagine; 
Ignite.  Contact Dana Waxler for more information. (706-820-4013) 
	 Chattanooga’s recently organized Young Women’s group will be 
hosting a Book Talk on Chaim Potok’s The Chosen on Sunday, May 18, at 4 
p.m. at the home of Beth Lowe. RSVP to Beth at:  silverbeth27@gmail.com. 
	 Beautiful Hadassah certificates designed for every occasion are 
available for contributions to JNF environmental projects such as trees or water 
conservation. New Hadassah Chai certificates start at $18.  Millie Lander is 
available to assist members with certificates and Paula Israel (706-935-3156) is 
now in charge of a wide assortment of Hadassah cards.  
	 Hadassah has developed a new giving plan called “Chai Society.”  
Donors can Choose Where To Make Your Impact.  A monthly donation of 
$15 or $30 (or an annual donation of $180 or $360) will support Hadassah’s 
amazing projects in Israel, including those involving healthcare, medical 
research, youth projects, and education.  Millie Lander (698-1613) can supply 
interested members with more information. 
	 Current president of Chattanooga Hadassah Sandy Tabakin has just 
become a Founder, joining the ranks of Amelia Allen, Pris Siskin, Dana Waxler, 
and Fillis Frank (of beloved memory).  Anyone interested in stepping up her 
contribution to the next level is encouraged to explore this option with Dana 
Waxler. 
	 As newcomers arrive in Chattanooga, please bring them to Hadassah 
events so they can become part of this dedicated group.  Remember:  every 
lifecycle event deserves the gift that endures: membership in Hadassah.

The Chattanooga Chapter of Hadassah won 
First Place at the Southern Region Conference 
as a chapter. They also received a “Ruby” 
award for raising 10% more last year in 
donations, and an award for reaching the 
Hadassah Tower goal for last year.

Hadas Peled, Federa-
tion Shlicha, with Hadar  
Moskovitz present 
presented a program  
“Influential Women of 
Israel” at the Southern 
Region Spring Confer-
ence in Nashville.

Barbara Oxenhandler 
(above, right) is recognized 
as Woman of the Year for 
the Chattanooga chapter of 
Hadassah.
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CONGREGATION NEWS

Contact Information 
114 McBrien Road   Chattanooga, TN 37411 

Telephone: (423) 894-8900   Fax: (423) 894-8902 
Email: shul@bzcongregation.com 

www.bnaizioncongregation.com

For Our Ancestors, For Us, For Our Descendants

BZ Service Times
Minyan - Tuesdays & Fridays - 5:45 p.m. 

Shabbat - Saturdays - 9:45 a.m. (unless otherwise noted) 
Services are open to all.  Visitors are welcome.

For more information about Hebrew School or upcoming 
youth events, please contact Jason Cathcart 894-8900 x103 

or jason@bzcongregation.com. 

Be sure and visit our blog at bsiednotes.blogspot.com.  It is 
open 24/6 (please don’t visit on Shabbat).  There is a link 
to our online registration, a current calendar of our school 
activities, schedules of classes, resources for upcoming 
holidays, Youth group information and more!  Don’t forget 
our Ashrei Society and Kiddush Society pages.

BLT 

Monthly Bagels, Lox and Tefillin Minyan

Sunday, May 4: 9:30 a.m. 
 
Come for the praying and stay for the food!

Sisterhood Donor Event  
Sunday, May 4: 6:30 p.m. at B’nai Zion  
Our yearly Donor event gives our members 
an opportunity to make an annual gift to 
Sisterhood. This year’s Donor event will be 
a special program for all to enjoy.  Contact 
Marcia Menuskin for more information.

Minyan &Toast to Israel for Yom ha’Atzmaut 
Tuesday, May 6: 5:45 p.m. 
 
Join us as we share a L’Chaim to commemorate 
Israel’s 66th birthday!

Lag b’Omer Ice Cream Social and Bonfire  
Saturday, May 17: 8:00 p.m.  
Join friends as we enjoy ice cream and board games. At 
9:15 we’ll gather around the fire pit for havdallah and 
singing!

Lag b’Omer Make It & Bake It 
Sunday, May 18: 11:00 a.m 
A Young Adult Family and Cooking Club! Grilling, 
potatoes, and outdoor games. Join us for food and fun! 

Family Friday Night! 
Friday, May 30 – Services begin at 5:45 PM 
It promises to be a fun Family Friday night.  
You don’t have to be a family to join in 
the ruach of our 3 spirited services (tots, 
elementary school, and b’nai mitzvah age & 
beyond).  
$11/adults, $6/children 8-13, $4/children under 8.  RSVP by Wednesday, May 
28th by calling the synagogue (894-8900) or emailing Marcia at Marcia@
bzcongregation.com

 
Lunch & Learn
Thursday, May 8 & 22: 12 p.m. @ BZ
Join us for invigorating conversations 
on the topic of ethics.  RSVP to 
Marcia with your lunch preference.  
Cost is $5. 

Lessons Of Leadership: 
Timeless, Jewish, and Effective 
Thursday, May 1 @12 p.m.  
It could be said that the single-most troubling 
aspect of our society is a crisis of leadership. 
Join us the first Thursday of the month for 

an invigorating conversation of how the Tanakh and today’s leaders can 
help us address this challenge as well as challenge our personal model of 
leadership. There will be two classes for your convenience:  
East Brainerd – Barnes & Noble at Hamilton Place   
Downtown – The office of Ross Sadoff & Innovative Financial Group, 
LLC: 735 Broad Street, Suite 900 
Please bring your own dairy or parve bag lunch. We look forward to seeing 
you!

Beit Sefer Ivri and BZ Youth
Beit Sefer Ivri and BZ Youth 
On May 14 Beit Sefer Ivri school 
year will come to a close.  In true 
Jewish tradition, we will celebrate this 
event with a siyyum.  A siyyum is a 
celebration in honor of the conclusion 
of formal learning.  Our siyyum will 
include dinner, awards, a video slide 

show, and more.  I hope all our families will join us on May 14 at 
6pm for this wonderful occasion.

Beit Sefer Ivri Meeting Dates – May 7, 14

The Hebrew of our Tefillah 
Tuesday, May 6, 13, 20, 27: 7 p.m. @ 
BZ 
Join us for an in-depth Hebrew course 
looking at each service individually-- 
the meaning, history, theology, sources.  
For more information contact Rabbi 
Tendler at rabbi@bzcongregation.com.

Questions about Adult education?  
 Contact Jason Cathcart at Jason@bzcongregation.com.



by Richard Zachary
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Members and guests enjoy Kiddush and Ha Motzi

Mizpah Congregation, 923 McCallie Avenue  
Chattanooga TN 37403  Phone: (423) 267-9771  
Fax: (423) 267-9773 Email: mizpah@epbfi.com 
Website: www.mizpahcongregation.org 

May 2            5:45/6:15pm   			  Oneg Shabbat/Kabbalat 
						      Shabbat and Service for       
						      Families with Young 		
                                                                        Children
                       7:30 pm	 First Friday Dinner

May 6, 13
20, 27             7:30 am           	 Early Morning Study 

with Rabbi Bill S. Tepper

May 9, 16	
23, 30             5:45/6:15pm 			   Oneg Shabbat/Kabbalat         
	 Shabbat
May 3, 10,     9:00 am   	 Torah Study w/ Breakfast
17, 24, 31      11:00 am 	 Shabbat Service with 

Recitation of Torah 
	   and Haftarah

May 16	 5:45 pm 	                         Oneg Shabbat

                       6:15 pm                                   Shabbat Shirim: Shabbat              	
					                 of Song

 

May 30          4:00 pm 	                        Rabbi Tepper visits 		
					               Hickory Valley Retirement 	
					               Residence for Shabbat

	
	

	

		

MIZPAH CONGREGATION ANNUAL MEETING

TOOK PLACE APRIL 20, 2014

 

New Temple Officers for Fiscal Year 2015:

May 1, 2014 – April 30, 2015

 

President: Henry Schulson

Vice President - Administration: Stacey Whited

Vice President - Programming: Cathryn Cohen

Treasurer: Donna White-Dropkin

Board Secretary: June Collins

Immediate Past President: Donna White-Dropkin

Board Members and Standing Committee Chairs to be 
announced

Mizpah Academy Concludes for the Year
Mizpah Academy, our Congregation’s Hebrew 
Language Learning Program, concludes its year on 
Wednesday, May 7. Students and faculty can look 
back on a year of strong achievement, along with an 
enhanced appreciation of Judaism’s “First Language.”  
Thank you to all of our excellent students, their 
supportive and encouraging parents, and skilled and 
caring faculty. Have a safe and wonderful summer 
and we will welcome you back in the fall!  

Above, Habitat for Humanity Social 
Action Build, Mar. 9

Above and right, First Friday, April 4

Above, Rabbi Chana of Green 
Gables (l) and Princess Beth Nich-
ols, Purim 2014
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The Lesson of Lag B’Omer

Join us for A Day on the Farm Lag B’omer Party

May 18th!! 1:00 pm

At the Powder Springs Farm

Zip line•	  over the creek!

Southern smoked BBQ•	 !! (Yup you betchya – in our own barrel 
smoker!!)

Fish•	  the lake!

play/hike•	  at the creek,

Play with the Chickens, Horses, Donkeys,  •	

Special •	 music around the Bonfire to end the night!

The 33rd day of the Omer Count is a special day in the Jewish calendar. It is 
known as Lag BaOmer, the day that marks the passing of the great Talmudic sage 
and mystic, Rabbi Shimon Bar Yochai. This second century rabbi and kabbalist 
requested that the day of his passing should be marked with happiness and 
celebration. 
	 One of the many Lag B’Omer traditions is for children to go on outings 
and play with bows and arrows. Among the many reasons for this custom is one 
that imparts an important life lesson. 
	 To use a bow and arrow effectively, the shooter must first pull the bow 
toward himself. Once the bow is pulled as far back as possible, the arrow can 
be released with significant force, and hopefully meet its target quickly and 
accurately. 
	 The lesson here is simple but powerful. In order to conquer and affect the 
world around us, we must first move inward. When we look deeply into our own 
soul and see the amazing potential we possess, only then can we influence others. 
	 The Rebbe of Kotzk once said: "When I was younger I thought I 
would change the world. I then decided that I would work on my city, and later 
concentrate just on my family. But now I have decided just to try and change 
myself."  
	 I do not believe the Rebbe of Kotzk meant that he would work only on 
himself and ignore others. After all, he led a big community and was responsible 
for thousands of followers. What he was saying is that the only effective way to 
change other people is to begin with ourselves 
	 Improving our own character and personality is within our control. 
We choose to progress or stagnate, to become angry or stay calm, to give or 
to hold back. We cannot control other people, but we can influence them by 
moving inwards. Changing ourselves will change others. Taken from article on 
Jewishchatt.com by permission. 

 
Torah and Tea 

Women get together to sip tea, enjoy 
refreshments and learn/discuss beautiful and 

inspiring Torah insights.

	 		 April 29  @ 7:30 p.m. 
	 		       22 Pisgah Ave

Torah and Tea will be held in the memory of our 
neighboring Chabad Rebbetzin; Rashi Minkowitz 
Ob’m from Alpharetta, Georgia who passed away 

at the young age of 37. Rashi left behind 8 young beautiful children. 
Rashi dedicated a big part of her life to her ‘Torah and Tea’ classes and 
we proudly join the hundreds of other 
Chabad centers in remembering her 
legacy by starting our very own “Torah 
and Tea” in her honor.

Women from all over enjoyed an 
evening of learning and inspiration 
about Passover. 

What’s Chappening at Chabad? 

For more 
information about 
any of the events 

on this page 
or to RSVP, please 
contact 423-490-

1106 or  
rabbishaulp@

gmail.com

Hebrew School 
Wow!! The past few weeks at Hebrew School have been so hectic. We learned 
the Story of Passover, reviewed the Ma Nishtana, worked on our Haggadah 
placemats, and had our very own model Seder. We are looking forward to 
finishing an awesome year together.

Jew TC 
The school year for Jew TC is coming to a close. The students enjoyed a 
Lunch-and-Learn before Passover. Plans are being made for an end of year 
grand event, especially for the students who are graduating this year.

Model Seder 
Passover has become so meaningful for the families and children who had a 
chance to dig into the dough and make their very own hand-baked Matzah. 
They kneaded, rolled, and baked the dough into matzah in record timing. 
Just eighteen short minutes!

Purim in Italy? 
Chabad celebrated Purim in Mexico fiesta style! Highlights: Mariachi band, 
margaritas, a pinata, and Mexican cuisine. One person was overheard saying, 
“This was amazing, I wonder where we’ll celebrate Purim next year?”
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Letters to the Editor 
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Corrections

Community Directory Updates
 	 If you have updates/corrections to the community directory, please 
contact the Federation at federation@jewishchattanooga.com or  
493-0270, ext 10. You can also make corrections at our website, 
jewishchattanooga.com. 

-Amy Boulware (Social Services Director), ext. 16; direct: 893-9241
	 email: aboulware@jewishchattanooga.com 
 
-Vicki Cathcart (Aleph Bet Children’s Center Director/PJ Libary  	
	 Coordinator), ext. 19; direct: 893-5486
      email: alephbet@jewishchattanooga.com or 
 		        vcathcart@jewishchattanooga.com 

-Sarah DiStefano (Administrative Assistant),  ext. 10;  
email: federation@jewishchattanooga.com 
 
-Michael Dzik (Executive Director), ext. 15; direct: 893-5443
	 email: mdzik@jewishchattanooga.com 
 
-Alice Goss-Morgan (Kitchen Supervisor), ext. 20 

-Annette McJunkin (Office Manager), ext. 14
	 email: amcjunkin@jewishchattanooga.com 
 
-Hadas Peled (Shlicha) ext. 31
	 email: israel@jewishchattanooga.com; cell: 385-0098 
 
-Edie Redish (Community Nurse) ext. 17
	 email: nurse@jewishchattanooga.com 
 
-Eddie Reel (Van Driver) 503-0238 
 
-John Schneider (Van Driver) 504-6324 

-Dana Shavin (Communications Dir./Shofar Editor), ext. 12
	 email: dshavin@jewishchattanooga.com 
 
-Carolyn Sherman (Administrative Assistant), ext. 10;
email: federation@jewishchattanooga.com 
 
-Ann Treadwell (Program Director), ext. 13
	 email: atreadwell@jewishchattanooga.com 

JEWISH FEDERATION  
OF GREATER CHATTANOOGA

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 8947  Chattanooga TN 37414 
Street Address: 5461 North Terrace Road  Chattanooga TN 37411 

Phone:  (423) 493-0270     
Fax: (423) 493-9997

Web: www.jewishchattanooga.com

FEDERATION BULLETIN BOARD

The Jewish Federation of Greater Chattanooga builds and fosters a 
strong unified Jewish community and strives to ensure its well-being and 
continuity locally, in Israel, and throughout the world.

Jewish Federation  
Mission Statement

The Jewish Cultural Center, funded by the Jewish Federation of Greater 
Chattanooga, is a venue for programs, classes, and exhibits; social 
services; and a preschool—all  rooted in Jewish values. The facility 
enables the Jewish community to raise its visibility, foster relationships, 
and strengthen its identity in the Chattanooga area.

Jewish Cultural Center 
Statement of Purpose
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    May 2014   Iyar/Sivan 5774
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Candle Lighting 8:15 Havdallah  9:15

Candle Lighting  8:25 Havdallah 9:27

Key Jewish Federation Dates

20 2221 2423
Candle Lighting 8:20 Havdallah 9:21

25 26 31

Aleph Bet
BZ 
CJCRS
JCC 
YL 
P2G

Calendar Abbreviation Key
Aleph Bet Children’s Center 
B’nai Zion Congregation 
Chattanooga Jewish Congregational Religious School
Jewish Cultural Center
Jewish Federation Young Leadership 
Partnership 2Gether

Please see page 19 
 for Shofar policies and procedures.

This issue was mailed on or before April 28. Please 
contact your mail carrier or local postmaster 

 if you did not receive it promptly.

Havdallah 9:09

 1 2

97 1065 84

3

2827 29

Candle Lighting 8:30

30

Aleph Bet Shabbat 
9:30am, JCC 

30

Havdallah  9:33

Mideast Dance  
10:30am, JCC

Golden Agers
Noon, JCC

Israeli Happy Hour with Galit Mor and Eitan Akman 
Thursday, May 1 
Yom HaZikaron and Yom Ha’Atzmaut at JCC 
Sunday, May 4  
Film Series Screening of Quality Balls: David Steinberg 
Wednesday, May 7
Film Series Screening of Bethlehem
Wednesday, May 14  
Film Series Screening of Kidon 
Wednesday, May 21
Film Series Screening of Pour Une Femme 
Wednesday, May 28  
Aleph Bet Graduation  
Thursday, May 29

27

Candle Lighting 8:09

1918

Mideast Dance  
10:30am, JCC

Golden Agers
Noon, JCC

Aleph Bet Shabbat 
9:30am, JCC 

Aleph Bet Shabbat 
9:30am, JCC 

Shabbat Visitor 
Appreciation Day 

28 29

1614 171312 1511

Mideast Dance  
10:30am, JCC

Golden Agers
Noon, JCC

YL AB  
Cleanup Event 

All Day

Film Series: 
Quality Balls 

7pm, JCC

Film Series: 
Bethlehem 
7pm, JCC

Memory Screening 
Day

Kitchen Tables  
Community  
Reception
5:30, JCC

Lag B’Omer 
Noon Nosh with 

Hadas Peled
12 pm, JCC

Aleph Bet 
Graduation
4pm, JCC

YL Event  
Karaoke 

Archives  
Transition  

Committee meeting
6pm, MZP

AB Shabbat
9:30 am , JCC

Memorial Day 

Jewish  
Federation and 

Aleph Bet closed

Mideast Dance  
10:30am, JCC

Golden Agers
Noon, JCC

Film Series: 
Kidon 

7pm, JCC

Mideast Dance  
10:30am, JCC

Golden Agers
Noon, JCC

Film Series: Pour 
Une Femme
7pm, JCC

AB Shabbat
9:30 am , JCC

Usborne Book Fair 
continues 8-10 am

Film Series: 
Aftermath
7pm, JCC

For an up-to-the-minute version of a calendar that displays events for all Jewish community organizations, click the Community Calendar 
tab on the homepage of  www.jewishchattanooga.com. The Shofar calendar lists only Jewish Federation and Federation-sponsored events.  

CJCRS 
9:30am, MIZP

Israeli Happy 
Hour with Galit 
Mor and Eitan 

Akman
Flying Squirrel  

5:30

Yom HaZikaron
4pm, JCC

Yom Ha’Atzmaut
4:30, JCC


